REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING 1-25-17

KAMIAH CITY   6:00 PM

    KAMIAH CITY HALL


GUESTS:  see sign in sheet
COUNCIL PRESENT:  Glen Hibbs, Paul Schlader, Mike Bovey

Mayor Schneider called meeting to order at 6:00 PM.  

Prayer:  Mayor Schneider

Pledge of Allegiance
Public Comments:   None
APPROVE AGENDA:   Motion by Mike Bovey, seconded by Paul Schlader to approve the agenda.  Roll call vote: Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye, Mike Bovey aye.

APPROVE MINUTES:  Motion by Paul Schlader, seconded by Glen Hibbs to waive reading of the minutes and approve the minutes of 1-11-17.  Roll call vote: Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye, and Mike Bovey aye.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

FOLLOW-UP WATER DISTRIBUTION.   Mayor Schneider reported on the construction meeting held earlier today.  The 600 foot long stretch of pipeline off Peach Street failed a pressure test.  Options are 1) Find and repair the damaged portions or 2) Install new pipeline which would cost approximately $20,000.  Mike Bovey made the motion and Paul Schlader seconded to approve the better option after consulting with Darren Clopton, who was involved with the original pipeline.  The worst case scenario would be laying the new pipes.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye and Glen Hibbs aye.

Stu Bryant reported that the cost of replacing the Roberts Company at the water plant has increased approximately $3,000.  Paul Schlader made the motion to approve the increase and Mike Bovey seconded.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye and Glen Hibbs aye.  Stu also requested purchasing a new sump pump for $270.  Glen Hibbs made the motion to approve and Paul Schlader seconded.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye and Glen Hibbs aye.


1.  Approval of Contractor's Application for Payment #5 for $36,063.56.

· The motion was made by Mike Bovey and seconded by Glen Hibbs to approve Contractor's Application for Payment #5 for $36,063.56 for Cascade Pipeline.  Roll call vote: Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye.

NEW BUSINESS

AUDIT- FY 2015-2016.  Dan Coleman of Quest CPA's presented the audit to the Council.  He reported that, overall the City's finances are in very good shape and there is nothing negative that there is a need to be concerned about.  The one thing that he did say, was that the Sewer department needs to be looked at.  Possibly raising rates in the future may be needed to cover the expenses of the department.  
The motion was made by Paul Schlader and seconded by Mike Bovey to accept the audit as presented.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye.
PLANNING & ZONING MEMBERS DEDUCTION.  The P&Z commissioners are asking that the number of people on the commission be reduced to 5.  The motion to do so was made by Mike Bovey and seconded by Glen Hibbs.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye.  It has also been asked whether or not people living outside of the city limits could serve on the Planning and Zoning Board.  The Association of Idaho Cities told us that residents that live in the county that the city is located may serve, but not from a different county.  Mike Bovey made the motion to allow Lewis County residents the opportunity to serve on the P&Z commission and was seconded by Paul Schlader.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye and Glen Hibbs aye.
MARSHAL’S REPORT:  See Attached.   Mayor Schneider asked about decals for the new Ford truck.  Marshal Gaston said that he is looking at several options.  

MARSHAL GASTON- MOU, RMS AND DEPUTY BOWMAN.   Marshal Gaston presented a proposed MOU with Lewis County.  He would like to implement an MOU with Lewis County as soon as their attorney approves one.  The Council expressed appreciation with how the agencies are working together now.  Sheriff Jason Davis attended the meeting and explained how important it would be for both agencies to be utilizing the same records management system.  Marshal Gaston said that the initial cost would be approximately $10,000 but that a possible E911 grant could be applied for.

MAINTENANCE REPORT:   See Attached.  Mayor Schneider said that the numerous potholes in the city are a serious problem.  Cold mix is not the answer.  He asked Mike Stanton to get the cost of hot mix to use for the patching.  The city crews have been working long hours in snow removal, sometimes helping private individuals and companies, including Burkhardt Homes and the Senior Citizen Center.  

It was reported that there was a chemical dump into the City's septic system but at this point it hasn't been a problem.

EMS AND FIRE REPORT:  There was no report today.
KYRA REPORT.  Councilmen Millward was not in attendance to make a report.

PEACH STREET.  Mike Stanton reported that until there is a weather change there is nothing that can be done on the street.  Councilman Schlader asked whether or not mag chloride could be used to melt the ice.  No one seemed to know the answer to that.

PAVILLION REPAIR.  Nothing new until the weather improves.

WATER WRITE-OFF REQUEST.  Motion by Mike Bovey, second by Paul Schlader to approve a request by Mrs. Irma Pineda to write off ½ of her water usage charge due to a leak.  The write-off would be $4.55.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye. 

PARADE/CATERING PERMITS:   None

EXECUTIVE SESSION- Per I.C. 74-206(b) (Personnel Issues)  The motion was made by Mike Bovey and seconded by Glen Hibbs to enter Executive Session under IC 74-206(b) Personnel.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye, Glen Hibbs aye.  The Council entered executive session at 6:55 P.M.  

The Council exited executive session and re-entered the regular council meeting at 7:07 P.M.

Mike Bovey made the motion and Paul Schlader seconded to allow Marshal Gaston to work with attorneys and move forward with their advice on employee actions that may be necessary.  Roll call vote:  Mike Bovey aye, Paul Schlader aye and Glen Hibbs aye.

Adjourned at 7:08 P.M.

__________________________________

Dale Schneider, Mayor

__________________________________
Ken Law, City Administrator

1-25-17


